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Learn  Å  Achieve  Å  Enjoy  Å  Succeed 

This week in picturesé 

Year 10 Art students taking inspiration from studying our Year 11 studentsõ GCSE Art and Design work,         
with Miss Gascoigne, Head of Art.  



Dates for your Diary 

Wednesday 23 May - Year 12 Presentation by BBC Journalist and Breakfast News Presenter Justin Webb in The Proctor 
                                                                                                                                    Hall at 11.20am 
Friday 25 May - Year 13 Leaversõ Assembly in The Proctor Hall from 10.00am, followed by a BBQ in the Quad 
Friday 25 May - Year 11 BBQ in the Quad from 11.15am, followed by Year 11 Leaversõ Assembly in The Proctor Hall 
Friday 25 May - School closes at 3.10pm for the Half Term holiday 
Monday 28 May to Friday 1 June - School closed for Half term holiday 
Monday 4 June - School opens at 8.40am for all students - Week 2  

Evening Celebration of Glyn Arts 
Wednesday 13 June 2018 from 5.30pm until 8.00pm 

 
You are warmly invited to our Evening Celebration of Glyn Arts on Wednesday 13 June 2018 from 5.30pm until 8.00pm. 
 
During the evening you will have the opportunity to view students` work and enjoy the following performances: 
 

¶ Art work by GCSE and GCE students 

¶ Music students will be performing group and solo pieces 

¶ Design Technology students` work will be displayed 

¶ GCSE Food Preparation and Nutrition students will be serving homemade canap®s 

¶ The Drama Club will be performing a short, humorous play 

¶ Winning entries from the English Faculty poetry competition will be on display, with the Tony Cooper Trophy for 
Poetry and Prose awarded to the overall winner 

 
Weather permitting, the Music and Drama performances will be held outside in the schoolõs Quad.  
 
We will be serving light refreshments including Pimms, soft drinks, cupcakes, strawberries and cream.  Small donations to 
cover costs would be gratefully received. 
 
Please feel free to drop in, if only for a short time.  Family, friends, guests and colleagues are all very welcome.   
 
We look forward to seeing you on Wednesday 13 June 2018. 
 
 
Miss Marion Meadows, Publicity Officer 
 

The examination season is finally upon us!  
 
This week Glyn students, along with over a million of their peers across the UK, took their places at an examination 
desk to sit the first of many public examinations.  
 
The end of the school year is traditionally full of mixed feelings: nerves, excitement, but also a little sadness as we   
prepare to say goodbye to over 250 Year 13 students, as well as some of our Year 11 students. In order to keep in touch 
with all of our Old Glynians, all students who leave us are invited to join our alumni. Many former students have offered 
careers advice to current students, given talks or returned as guest speakers at Speech Night. We are very keen to stay 
in touch with all our students, whichever path they choose after Glyn. Therefore, all students who are leaving Glyn this 
summer are strongly encouraged to either register with our electronic alumni, Future First, or ensure that we have their 
correct personal details.  
 
Please visit the Future First website to explore the many ways in which students can continue to be a part of their    
former school: http://futurefirst.org.uk/  
 
We also ask parents and carers to encourage their child to stay in touch with us via the website and keep us updated 
about their progress. Glyn School is a unique and brilliant community and we hope that all those who have been a part 
of school life here will continue to feel that they belong to something very special. 
 
We wish all students the success they deserve in their forthcoming exams and look forward to welcoming Year 11      
students on 26  and 27 June for their Sixth Form Induction.  
 
Miss Thompkins, Assistant Headteacher, Head of Sixth Form 

http://futurefirst.org.uk/


Teaching Training 
 

¶ Do you want to make a positive impact on the lives of our future generation? 

¶ Would you like a job where no two days are the same? 

¶ Do you have a passion for learning as well as teaching? 

¶ Do you want to have a career that you can fast track? 
 
If this sounds appealing, GLF Schoolsõ Teacher Training programme is recruiting both PRIMARY and SECONDARY 
teachers to start in September 2018, and we would love to hear from you!   
 
We believe that the best place for trainee teachers to learn how to become excellent classroom practitioners is in a 
school.  GLF Schools' Teacher Training programme allows you to train to be a teacher by spending the majority of 
your time in a school environment.  You will receive high quality support and training from skilled teachers who are    
passionate about education.  By being part of a school from the very first day of your training, you will have the         
opportunity to develop a long term career pathway within education. 
 
If you are interested in finding out more, please contact us at info@glftt.org or call 020 8716 4949. 
 
 
GLF Schoolsõ Teacher Training  
www.glftt.org 

Hayfever Medication 
 
With pollen counts registering at moderate to high levels in recent weeks, we would like to remind parents and carers to 
check that students have taken any hayfever medication they may require before coming to school in the morning. 
 
Student Reception  

Year 11 and 13 Leavers` Group Photographs Are Now Ready For Collection  
 
If you ordered a leavers` group photograph and have been advised by the company that it has been delivered to school, 
please collect your order from the Headteacher`s office as soon as possible. Thank you.  
 
Mrs K Menagh, PA to Headteacher  

Changes to Free School Meal Eligibility Under Universal Credit 
 
The eligibility criteria for free school meals has changed. This article explains the changes and how they might affect 
you. 
 
What are the new eligibility criteria? 
 
Students are entitled to receive free school meals if they or their parents or guardians receive any of the benefits below. 
Å Universal Credit, provided they have an annual net earned income not exceeding Ã7,400 (Ã616.67 per month) 
Å Income Support 
Å Income-based Jobseekerõs Allowance 
Å Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 
Å Support under Part 6 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
Å The guarantee element of Pension Credit 
Å Child Tax Credit, provided they are not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross income of no 
more than Ã16,190, as assessed by HMRC 
Å Working Tax Credit run-on ð paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
 
I donõt currently claim free school meals ð what does this mean for me? 
 
If you think you might be eligible for free school meals, submit a claim to Glyn School using the form sent as an         
attachment, along with this Newsletter. The information you provide will be used to check if you are in receipt of a 
qualifying benefit and, if you are on Universal Credit, that your earnings do not exceed the threshold. If you claim     
Universal Credit, your earnings will be  assessed from up to three of your last Universal Credit assessment periods. 
 
If you are eligible, you will be notified. Your child will receive free school meals and the school will receive additional 
funding. 
 
I am currently claiming free school meals ð what does this mean for me? 
 
Most people wonõt be affected by the new criteria. If youõre currently claiming free school meals, but do not meet the 
new criteria, your child will continue to receive free school meals until the end of the Universal Credit roll out period. 
This will apply even if your earnings rise above the new threshold or if you stop being entitled to Universal Credit.      
The roll out period is currently scheduled to end in March 2022. 
 
If you have any queries about free school meals, please contact Mrs Overington via email j.overington@glynschool.org or 
telephone 020 8716 4949 ext 1938. 
 
Mr Ward, Associate Headteacher  

mailto:info@glftt.org
http://www.glftt.org


Mental Health Week and Support Services 
  
This week is Mental Health Awareness Week.  As a school we have focused on individual areas of Mental Health, such as 
self-esteem, anxiety and stress.  However, with it being a more stressful time of year than normal for our students, with 
external and internal examinations, I think it is apt to recognise the huge increase in Mental Health Awareness within, not 
only our students at Glyn School, but children across the country.  Mental Health used to be an area of health for which 
there was little awareness. Fortunately, there are now many drives to help us support young people and I would like to 
bring these to your attention.   
  
This week, students have been given a leaflet regarding support network information, as well as an accompanying email 
highlighting a number of support organisations. I am also taking this opportunity to provide you with links to charities and 
organisations that parents and carers can call upon, as adults are often on the receiving end of their childõs  outbursts due 
to stress and anxiety. These organisations, listed below, are there to help support and make sure children flourish in an 
environment where potential barriers to learning are removed.  We will continue to publish the organisations and their 
contact details in the Newsletters each week. The details will be constantly updated in order to ensure you have the   
information you need to be able to support your son or daughter, if necessary.   
 
The Glyn School Safeguarding Team is here to support, not only our students, but also their families. Please feel free to 
contact us if ever you need support, advice or to be pointed in the right direction for help. 
 
Wishing you a restful weekend.  
  
 
Mr Holloway, Acting Assistant Headteacher and Designated Safeguarding Lead 
 
 
Family Support Programme Surrey  
 
This programme uses a whole family approach involving grandparents, parents, young people and children. It brings     
together a team of people and agencies with specialist skills to help families caught in a pattern of anti-social behaviour, 
unemployment, alcohol abuse and truancy. For more information, or to make a referral, please take a look at the Family 
Support Programme: https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0005/27329/Family-Support-Team-Families-
leaflet-June-2013-lowres-spreads.pdf  
 
Family Information Service Surrey  
 
The role of the Family Information Service (FIS) is to connect families with the information and support they need.     
They do this by:  

¶ Enabling families and practitioners to self-serve through the FIS website and Directory and the SEND Local Office   

¶ Helping families and practitioners find what they need through an enquiry service accessed online, by email or over 
the phone  

FIS works closely with internal and external teams, organisations and partners including the Early Help Coordination Hubs 
and MASH to provide an information and advice offer for families and practitioners. Their aim is to ensure that there is    
a consistent information and advice offer across the County so that all families get the right information at the right time. 
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/people-and-community/family-information-service  
 
Internet Matters.org  
 
Child Safety Online offers a practical guide for parents and carers whose children are using social media. More information 
for parents and carers can be found on their website: https://www.internetmatters.org/  
 
NSPCC  
 
NSPCC is the leading children's charity fighting to end child abuse in the UK, Channel Islands and Isle of Man. They work 
with families when they are going through difficult times ð for example, battling addiction or overcoming mental health 
problems, and offer all kinds of support, such as helping new parents care for their baby to giving professionals the tools 
they need to assess neglect. The NSPCC also have a YouTube channel with videos on a wide range of topics: Their website 
is:      https://www.nspcc.org.uk/  
 
Parent Info  
 
Parent Info provides high quality information to parents and carers about their children's wellbeing and resilience.       
This service is free and ranges across a wide range of subject matter, from difficult topics about sex, consent and          
relationships, mental health, self-harm to the internet and ôTeens on Tinderõ. For more information, please visit their 
website: http://parentinfo.org/    
 
Parents Protect! Website  
 
Parents Protect! offers an online resource for all adults to learn about child sexual abuse and how it can be prevented. 
Please visit their website: www.parentsprotect.co.uk   
 
Sands  
 
Sands is a UK charity that works across the country to support anyone affected by the death of a baby; improve the care 
bereaved parents receive from health care and other professionals; and reduce the number of babies who do die by    
funding research and working closely with other organisations to create a world where fewer babies die.  There website 
can be accessed via: https://www.sands.org.uk/  
 
Surrey Safeguarding Children Board Surrey  
 
Surrey Safeguarding Children Board (SSCB) aims to support professionals, parents and carers in keeping children safe and 
to provide advice and support on a wide range of topics. Click here to take a look at their Parents and Carers page.  
http://www.surreyscb.org.uk/parents-carers/information-advice-support/  

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0005/27329/Family-Support-Team-Families-leaflet-June-2013-lowres-spreads.pdf
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0005/27329/Family-Support-Team-Families-leaflet-June-2013-lowres-spreads.pdf
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http://www.surreyscb.org.uk/parents-carers/information-advice-support/


The Breck Foundation  
 
The Breck Foundation is raising awareness for playing safe whilst using the internet. For further information please visit: 
http://www.breckfoundation.org/   
 
The Lullaby Trust  
 
The Lullaby Trust provides expert advice on safer sleep for babies, emotional support for bereaved families and raises 
awareness of Sudden Infant Death Syndrome (SIDS). Further information can be found at:                                       
https://www.lullabytrust.org.uk/  
 
The Royal Society for the Prevention of Accidents (RoSPA) - Parent Hub  
 
RoSPAõs Parent Hub provides an easy guide to keep children safe, from when they are a baby to school age.  You can visit 
their website via: https://www.rospa.com/resources/hubs/keeping-kids-safe/  
 
Extended Hope 
 
The Extended Hope service is available during the evenings between 5.00pm and 11.00pm. It is telephone support/
consultation and assessment service for young people, parents or carers for young people in Surrey experiencing an    
emotional/mental health crisis. Their telephone number is 01483 517898. Once your call has been answered, ask for    
Extended Hope Service and you will be put through.  

17 May 1943 
 
On 17 May 1943, 19 Lancaster bombers from 617 Squadron 
of the RAF took part in one of the most famous operations 
of the Second World War. Their mission, as part of        
Operation Chastise, was to destroy the dams in the Ruhr 
Valley of Germany, disrupting German industry. To carry 
out this mission, the bombers were to use a new piece of 
technology developed by scientist Barnes Wallis, namely 
the bouncing bomb (codenamed Upkeep). 
  
617 Squadron were able to destroy two out of three dams 
and were subsequently immortalised in the contemporary   
British press and in the 1954 film ôThe Dambustersõ,    
starring Richard Todd as Wing Commander Guy Gibson. 
 
This week marks the 75th anniversary of the Dam Raids and 
there are many events around the country marking it. Glyn 
School has its very own link to the historic event and that 
is Wing Commander John Bell who attended the school 
from 1936-1939.  
 
 

 
 
Wing Commander Bell joined the RAF in 1941 and went on to fly 30 missions for 619 Squadron, before being invited to 
become part of the Dambusters a year after the dams raid.  He went on to fly 20 missions for the Dambusters before 
leaving active service in August 1944.  
 
Wing Commander Bell remained in the Air Force after the war and retired in the 1970s, at one point becoming the Mayor 
of Huntingdon. He now spends his time with his family, fundraising for the RAF Benevolent Fund and talking about his 
wartime experiences with various audiences. Indeed, you may remember that Commander Bell came to Glyn School last 
year, during our 90th Anniversary, to speak to students about his experiences.  
 
Commander Bell recently became the Chairman 
of the 617 Squadron Association. Additionally, he 
has appeared on many documentaries about 
Bomber Command in recent years, including 
those made by Hollywood Actor, Ewan McGregor, 
and Ewanõs brother, Colin, who was a part of the    
modern-day 617 Squadron. 
 
This week, Commander Bell was the               
representative of the 617 Squadron in Germany, 
laying a wreath at the dams. He hopes that, very 
soon, he will be able to come in to school and 
speak to  students once again. 

Mr Summers, Head of History  

http://www.breckfoundation.org/
https://www.lullabytrust.org.uk/
https://www.rospa.com/resources/hubs/keeping-kids-safe/


 
Charity Walk Raised Ã387.40 
 
Further to my article in last weekõs Glyn Newsletter, I am delighted to let 
you know that Sheena Gordon completed the MoonWalk over night on    
Saturday 12 May in aid of Walk the Walk and raised Ã387.40 for the charity.   
 
If you would like to make a donation to Walk the Walk, a charity which supports breast cancer research and treatment, 
you can do so via Sheena Gordonõs fundraising page, with all funds going directly to the charity.  
 
http://wtwalk.org/moonwalklondon2018/sheena  
 
Congratulations to Sheena on her charity walk and well done to any readers who also took part in this wonderful event.  
 
Marion Meadows, Publicity Officer 

Duke of Edinburgh Expedition Dates for Your Diaries 
 
14 - 15 June: Silver Qualifying Expedition 
22 - 23 June: Bronze Qualifying Expedition 
 
Ms Wilson-David, Duke of Edinburgh Coordinator  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Award for Kye Slawson-Powell at the Volunteer Police Cadet Awards Ceremony 
 
Kye Slawson-Powell 9A is a Volunteer Police Cadet and he was shortlisted for the New Recruit of the Year Award, along 
with four other new recruits to the Met Volunteer Police Cadets. 
 
On Saturday 14 April Kye travelled to Kensington Great Hall, London, where the awards ceremony took place, hosted by 
Commissioner Cressida Dick CBE QPM, Commissioner of the Metropolitan Police Service, and Sir Ken Olisa,                   
The Lord-Lieutenant of London. Kye was honoured to be awarded ôHighly Commendedõ in the New Recruit of the Year      
category.  
 
There was further delight for Kye the following day when he visited Hendon Police College, the principal training centre 
for the Metropolitan Police Service. Whilst at Hendon, Kye become an ambassador for The Breck Foundation,                  
a self-funding charity raising awareness of internet safety.  
 
Congratulations to Kye on both his prestigious award and volunteering as an ambassador with The Breck Foundation. 
 
Miss Meadows, Publicity Officer  

http://wtwalk.org/moonwalklondon2018/sheena


Glyn Schoolõs Ski Trip to Austria 

Nine Days - Ã1200 - all inclusive 

15 February 2019 to 23 February 2019  

Trip Leader - Mr K MacLeod 

 

DESTINATION 

Next winter we will be taking a skiing course in the    

popular skiing region of Saalbach/Hinterglemm in the 

heart of the Austrian Alps.  It is one of Europeõs leading 

ski resorts and is a World Alpine Championship venue with 

over 100 years of skiing in the valley.  A traditional     

Austrian welcome awaits visitors to this beautiful region. 

 

ACCOMMODATION 

We will be staying at the Salitererhof, which is a family-

run Youth Gasthof.  The house offers a very good     

standard of accommodation in which studentsõ rooms are 

generally four to six bedded. Three meals a day are provided from evening meal on the day of arrival to evening meal 

before departure. The gasthof has games facilities, a disco/activities room and lies just 2km from the centre of     

Saalbach and only 10 minutes by coach from the lifts at Hinterglemm. 

 

THE SKIING 

The magnificent Saalbach/Hinterglemm region has a fully interlinking complex of 61 lifts, offering immense             

possibilities for every grade of skier.  The wide and gentle nursery slopes are the perfect starting point for beginners 

and there is a very good progression to more challenging slopes for intermediate and advanced skiers. 

 

SKI SCHOOL 

Our six day ski course will include five hours instruction per day with English-speaking instructors from the official local 

Austrian Ski School. The Austrian Ski School is proud of its reputation as the worldõs leading ski school.  Five hours   

tuition is more than normal for a school trip to ensure maximum skiing time and instruction.  Lift passes and hire of all 

equipment (skis, ski boots, ski poles and ski helmet) is included in our arrangements. 

 

EVENING ENTERTAINMENTS 

Our evening programme will include in the price: two nights swimming at the Alpen Therme in Bad Hofgastein and one 

night watching a live ice hockey match, one night at a ski show and one night floodlit skiing or ringoing. 

 

TRAVEL 

We will be travelling by luxury coach with professional experienced drivers.  The coach stays with us throughout our 

tour and is available for our use with the exception of the day of arrival and day of departure to conform to driving 

regulations. 

 

WHATõS INCLUDED IN THE PRICE 

 

¶  Return transport by luxury coach via the ferry 

¶  Full board accommodation in Austria 

¶  Six days ski, boot and helmet hire 

¶  Six days lift pass 

¶  Six days ski course including five hours per day instruction 

¶  Fully comprehensive travel insurance  

¶  Services of a Club Europe representative 

¶  Full evening entertainments programme 

 

HOW TO BOOK 

 

1. Pay the first deposit of Ã150 Monday by 14 May 2018 using ParentPay.  Please bring a photocopy of your passport and 

EHIC to the Finance Office. 

 

2.  Instalments to be paid on ParentPay as follows for the remaining balance: Ã175 on 30 June, Ã175 on 31 July,      

Ã175 on 31 August, Ã175 on 30 September, Ã175 on 31 October and Ã175 on 30 November . 

 

NOTE All deposits are non-refundable (except for insurable reasons) 

 

Please contact the Finance Office if you have any questions regarding this trip. 

 

Finance Office 

finance@glynschool.org 



Cricket Information 
 
Please find below a table outlining this yearõs cricket training schedule. 
 
Students may wish to bring their own equipment to the training sessions. However, students may borrow school       
equipment if they do not have their own. 
 
Students may leave cricket bags outside the Sports Hall doors (where the badminton posts are kept) in the mornings. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mr MacLeod, KS4 Coordinator PE, Cricket Academy Leader  

Staff Training Night 3.30pm - 5.00pm 

U12 A & B Mr MacLeod & Mr Varma Fridays 

U13 A & B Mr Tanner & Mr Ellis Wednesdays 

U14 A & B  Mr Taylor & Mr Martin Thursdays 

U15 A & B Mr McKay & Scorgie Tuesdays 

 
The LRC Book of the Week: ôThirteenõ by Tom Hoyle 
 
Born at midnight in London, on the stroke of the new millennium, Adam is the target of a cult 
that believes boys born on this date must die before the end of their thirteenth year. Twelve 
boys have been killed so far and Coron, the crazy cult leader, will stop at nothing to bring in 
his new kingdom.  
 
James Tucker 7D says: òThis book is really tense because you never know what is going to 
happen next. It is quite stressful and has some quite mythical stuff about cults in it. It is 
very good and I would definitely recommend it.ó  
 
This book is available to borrow from the LRC. 
 
Mrs Woolridge, Study Skills Director 

Sportsman of the Week - Indy Offer  
 
Our Sportsman of the Week this week is Indy Offer 10C.  
 
From a very young age, Indy has been infatuated with motorbike racing and is well on his way to 
what he, his family and Glyn School hope will be a World Champion performance one day! Whilst 
currently receiving sponsorship from Yamaha, Indy spends many weekends during the year travelling 
around the UK and worldwide to compete in a variety of races.  
 
Indy has improved immensely in the past few months and is growing in confidence with every meet. 
He attained a podium position in his latest race, following a massive comeback from a tricky start 
after losing seven places and being hit by another machine at about 80mph! With more races to 
come at both Club and National level with British Superbikes, we look forward to closely monitoring 
Indyõs progress through the rest of the season.  

 
It is always heart-warming to see a young man following his dreams. Congratulations, Indy. 
 
Mr Scorgie, PE, Head of Carew House  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pictured: Indy demonstrating 
his trademark European   
riding style in his most     
recent podium finish.  
 
 
 
 
 



Glyn PSA Notices 
  
Years 7 and 8 Disco - Last School Disco for this Year!  
 
Our Capital FM DJ is back for the last Years 7 and 8 School Disco of this academic 
year which will be held on Friday 18 May from 7.00pm - 8.30pm in The Proctor Hall at 
Glyn School. Students from Rosebery School will also be invited. Tickets cost Ã4.50 and 
are now available to purchase via ParentPay. Each student is only allowed to purchase 
one ticket and tickets are non-refundable. If you do not have details of your login or  
require any further assistance with this please email finance@glynschool.org or call the 
Finance   Office on 020 8716 4938. Your sonõs name will be added to the ticket list held 
at the door on the night of the Disco. Refreshments will be available to purchase during 
the evening. Tickets for this event are limited and traditionally sell out very quickly,    
so do buy your tickets early. Many thanks for your support. 
 

Off-Road Driver Training 16+ (Now on ParentPay) 
 
The PSA are very lucky to have been donated vouchers for RoadCraft Off-Road Driver Training 
held at Mole Business Park in Leatherhead on Sundays. This provides a course of junctions and 
road layout in a safe environment. These vouchers give 16 year olds the opportunity to start 
their driving practice before their 17th birthday. Training starts approximately a month before 
their 17th birthday. They don't even need to hold their provisional licence. The vouchers are 
only Ã59 and provide three hours off-road training.  
 
RoadCraft has been established for over 15 years, helping to qualify over 50 instructors and 
1,000s of students with an ethos of teaching to a higher standard and safe driving for life, not 
just to pass the test. Their unique off-road course teaches students to handle the car         
confidently and to be prepared to start a safe and complete driving experience. Having the  
off-road course considerably reduces the number of hours needed for on-road lessons. Then if you choose to commit to a 
course of 10 lessons on-road with Roadcraft, you will receive an additional free lesson. RoadCraft lessons are Ã230 for 10 
lessons and they have both male and female instructors. Other driving schools are charging Ã40 per hour for this off-road 
driving. These vouchers make ideal presents and they are now available to any friends or family, as well as Glyn students. 
Please email GlynPSA@Outlook.com for more information. 
 
Matched Funding 
  
Wouldnõt it be fantastic if we could double the money we make from the Glyn Christmas Fayre or one of our discos? Many 
companies offer their employees the chance to take part in a matched funding scheme. The company will provide       
additional funding to a good cause (usually on a Ã for Ã basis up to a maximum amount). Argos, Barclays, Boots, Citigroup, 
Ford, HBOS, J Sainsbury, KPMG, Legal & General, RBS, Tesco, Thames Water and Unilever are just a few companies that 
offer Matched Funding.  Generally, the employee must have been involved in the fundraising event as a volunteer. For 
example, a parent or carer who works for a company that offers Matched Funding volunteers to work on the refreshment 
stall at the PSA Fayre. The profit made by the stall is Ã250. The parentõs or carerõs employer will then match this amount 
with a further Ã250 (assuming they offer a Ã for Ã match). The amount offered will vary depending on the organisation 
and conditions may apply. The PSA is a registered Charity. 
  
If you require further information, or work for a company that offers Matched Funding, please get in touch.  
  
Small Electrical Donations - Mobile Phones and Video Games  
 
Thank you for your donations so far this year; we have had ski wear, laptops and DVD players   
donated. If you have unwanted jewellery, scrap gold or gadgets such as mobiles, cameras, video 
games, games consoles, laptops, DVDs or MP3 players lying around the house, we would love to 
have them. If you would like to donate any items to the PSA at Glyn School, please hand your  
donations into Student Reception. We are also happy to collect any large items. All monies raised 
through the sale of these donations will be used to provide funding for extra resources at Glyn 
School.  
 
WIN! WIN! WIN! With the Glyn PSA! 
 
WIN! That is what can happen when you join the Glyn PSA 200 CLUB. Every Ã1 you give goes towards both prizes.        
There are 18 prizes per term and the top prize can exceed Ã200.  

Over the years that the 200 Club has been in existence, more than Ã70,000 has been raised for Glyn to purchase items for 
every area of school life. 

To participate, you just buy one or more numbers in the monthly draw, at Ã12 per number per year. There is no limit to 
the number of entries you can purchase. The draw is open to anyone over the age of 16, so please encourage friends and 
relatives to join. Ideally, payment is made annually by standing order, or you may pay by cheque, Ã12 per number       
annually, payable to Glyn School PSA 200 Club. 

The form is available on the Glyn website in the PSA section, or alternatively email the PSA at GlynPSA@outlook.com for 
a form or further information. 
 
Glyn PSA 
GlynPSA@outlook.com  
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Glyn v St Charles Catholic Sixth Form College 
 
On Wednesday, the Glyn Basketball team had their final game of the season 
against St Charles Catholic Sixth Form College in Kensington. As it was the 
last game for a few of our members (including myself) we wanted to go out 
on a high. The game started and was immediately very competitive with a 
lot of quick baskets from both sides. By half time, St Charles had a slim 
lead.  
 
In the second half, we came out with a lot of fire, trying to take the lead, 
and we even brought the game within 4 points, but unfortunately they 
caught fire in the final quarter and we were unable to close the gap even 

with one final push of amazing offensive play. 
 
Our Man of the Match and top scorer was Harry with 20 points and 10 
rebounds.  
 
A huge thank you to Mrs Mabbott for driving us and managing us 
throughout the whole season. It has been an honour to represent Glyn 
School for the past two years and I wish good luck to everyone in their 
future endeavours. 
 
Team: Alex Dale, Marco Pizzingrilli, Sam Agyare-Twum,                 
Liam Summers, Harry Smith, Tom Rusis, George Saunders, Henry Gant 
and Alex Tayachi. 
 
Sam Agyare-Twum 13 Abbey 

Glyn Rugby 1st XV Trip to England Training Centre 
 
Last Wednesday I was fortunate enough to be present when Glyn Rugby 1st XV went to the 
England Training Centre at the prestigious Pennyhill Park in Bagshott, Surrey.  
 
One of the RFUõs main sponsors, Mitsubishi, were holding their annual ôCoach the Coachesõ 
day and, fortunately enough for us, they required a school side to be guinea pigs for their 
coaching sessions! Upon arrival at the Hotel and Spa Resort, we caught a first glimpse of the 
training centre and pitch used whenever the England squads get together but, before the boys 
could contemplate stepping onto the carpet-like turf, we headed 

through the Main Reception and down to a large room where we would be based for the    
morning and lunch. 
 
Inside the room were a number of established Community Rugby Coaches in attendance to     
develop their own coaching abilities, and at the front of the room stood the coaching team of 
the England U20s side, including globally known Head Coach, Steve Bates. The boys quickly   
gathered their seats and enjoyed their free hot drinks and biscuits, all of which were ordered 
via an iPad - not the normal morning cuppa for us! 
 
After a brief introduction from a number of representatives from both Mitsubishi and the RFU, 
we all made our way up to the rugby pitch and we were quickly kitted up and running around on a pitch commonly 
known as the ôHome of England Rugbyõ; certainly when it comes to the actual development of coaches and players 
alike. Despite the pitch being home to the likes of Owen Farrell, Mike Brown and many other star studded                
internationals, the U20 coaches were highly impressed by the quality of our boys, both with their attitude towards   
such an enduring (two hours long) high energy session in the sun, and their level of rugby ability, being highly praised by 
a number of England staff, something which is a credit to both the school and the boys themselves.  

 
Despite some red faces and tired bodies at the end of the session, the boys had thoroughly 
enjoyed the session and activities that they had been involved in and had certainly        
benefited from being taught by such high quality coaches. Not many people can say that 
they have been out on the Pennyhill turf, and I am sure the day was an  experience that 
both I and the lads will never forget. Lunch back at the hotel was  certainly a treat for us 
all with a mini buffet laid on by the five star hotel catering team to assure energy levels 
were replenished before we headed back home.  
 
At the end of the session, England U20 Head Coach Steve Bates presented us with an official 

England Rugby shirt, signed by all 30 members of the recent Elite Development squad, which was an honour to receive. 
This shirt will soon be framed and on display for the entire school community and is testament to the hard work put in 
by the students representing the school so well. 
 
I feel that the day also provided the perfect short break from revision for us all in what is a critical time of the year. 
Having the chance to have a run around and enjoy such a cool experience in an extremely special environment was       
a real pleasure for us all. 
 
With Eddie Jones and his Senior Coaching Team in the pitch-side offices selecting their England side for the summer 
tour of South Africa, it would come as no surprise to any of us if there were any last minute call ups for the Glyn boys, 
especially after James Stimson timed an interception to perfection midway through the session. You heard it here firsté 
 
Thank you, as ever, to Mrs Mabbott and      
Mr Taylor for taking us and being around with 
us all day, making sure everyone was        
enjoying themselves and staying hydrated!    
I am certain they enjoyed the day as much as 
we did! 
 
James Peters 13M1 
 



Wishing you a restful weekend.  

Central Surrey Schoolsõ Athletics Association (CSSAA) 
District Schoolsõ Championships 
Thursday 10 May 2018 at The David Weir Arena, Carshalton 
 
A cold, overcast morning greeted our U15 and U17 teams at the new CSSAA Championship venue. Whilst early 
ôhousekeepingõ may have not done much to settle the nerves, the general mood was buoyant amongst the Glyn contingent 
and athletes were keen to get going. All were hoping that there would be an advantage in Glyn School having had Sports 
Days at The David Weir Arena in the past. 
 
By the time the 18 schools had begun competing, the sun had made an appearance and the temperature was increasing 
exponentially. The day got off to a good start on the track for Glyn, with Sam Yankov qualifying for the U15 Hurdles final 
later in the day. U17 track stars soon followed suit: Ryan Staples (100m), Carvel Okesola (200m),                            
Harry Benton (Captain) (800m), and the 100m Relay team of Harry Benton, Alex Neal, Carvel Okesola and Ryan Staples.  
 
Whilst the U15s toiled admirably in the sweltering conditions, track finals were to prove elusive. In the field, however, 
they experienced greater success, particularly in the javelin where Freddie Thompsett (U15 Captain) and Finley Phillips 
shone, producing best throws of 27.96m and 24.80m respectively to finish in 3rd and 5th places. Freddie Thompsett,        
refusing to rest on his laurels, then duly made 7th place in the shot put by recording 8.80m with his only throw!        
George Storey propped him up in 8th by the narrowest of margins: a mere 2cm.  Further notable achievements came from 
Connor Taylor (8th in long jump), Toby Bryan (7th in high jump) and Nathan Barnard (8th in discus). These results meant 
that Glyn School finished in a well-earned 7th place overall. 
 
The U17s - made up of Year 10 boys only - fared somewhat better, especially with the impressive 3rd and 4th finish of 
George Box and Korede Oderinde in the 1500m final in the punishing heat. Additional track finals saw Glyn School finish       
creditably in 4th (100m), 5th (200m), 6th (800m) and 5th (relay). Field performances saw Harry Benton and Luke Roberts 
take 2nd and 5th place respectively in the shot put, recording throws of 10.35m and 10.26m, and Daniel Gordon and Ollie 
Brown take an admirable 3rd and 4th position in the triple jump (10.95m and 10.69m). This all combined to leave the U17s 
in a superb 4th place; just two points behind Esher High School in 3rd and significantly ahead of City of London Freemenõs 
in 5th. 
 
This culminated in the successful and exciting selection of Henry Box (1500m), Daniel Gordon (triple jump) and             
Harry Benton (shot put) to represent the District team at the forthcoming Surrey Schoolsõ Athletics Championships at 
Kingsmeadow on Saturday 9 June 2018. Huge congratulations to those students, and indeed all who took part. It was a 
great day and the boysõ spirit and behaviour were exemplary! Mrs Mabbott (also ôaceõ photographer) and myself were very 
proud of them.  
 
Thanks to Mrs Mabbott and Ms Wilson-David for transporting the athletes back and forth on the day and to Mr Hawkes for 
organising both teams. 
 
Mr Colombage, Apprentice to Glynõs Roving Reporter! 
 

Harry passes the baton to Alex Ryan brings it home! Carvel navigates the hurdles 

Kayaking - Years 9 and 10 
 
British Canoeing have offered to run a Kayaking qualifying event for the Schoolsõ National 
Championships. Students do not  have to have kayaked before; it is an ergometer trial and 
ôTalent Identificationõ for the National Schoolsõ Games.  Teams are to include students from 
Years 9 and 10.  
 
Students may be interested to learn that Rebecca Rowsell Shand, Olympic gold medallist in 
cycling, was talent-spotted at Nonsuch High School for Girls, having had absolutely no previous 
cycling experience.  Might you have what is takes to do the same with kayaking? 
 
Any students in Years 9 and 10 who are interested in taking part in this event should please see 
me on Tuesday 22 May at 12.20pm in the Sports Hall for more details. 
 

Mr Martin, Head of PE and Games  
 


